
28th January 2022

Whole School Break & Lunch Times

We are delighted to be able to reintroduce freedom of movement 
around the school grounds at break time and lunchtime. We know the 
children will also be delighted, as they really miss this interaction with 
children from other year groups. 

‘We no longer recommend that it is necessary to keep children in consistent groups 
(‘bubbles’). This means that ‘bubbles’ will not need to be used in schools. As well as 
enabling flexibility in curriculum delivery, this means that assemblies can resume and 
you no longer need to make alternative arrangements to avoid mixing at lunch.’ (DFE 
Jan 2022)

Face Coverings

Face coverings are no longer required on site and will not be worn. 

‘From 20 January, face coverings are no longer advised for pupils, staff and 
visitors in classrooms. From 27 January, face coverings are no longer advised 
for pupils, staff and visitors in communal areas.’ (DFE Jan 2022)

We reserve the right to ask you to wear a face covering if you are in an enclosed space with us for a 
long period of time, but these occasions are rare. 



Close Contacts - Test and Trace

We will continue to send you ‘Warn & Inform’ letters when we are notified of 
confirmed cases of COVID. 

Please be aware that we are not often notified by Test & Trace and so you 
often know before we do. Please don’t get cross if you know about a case in 
your child’s class and we haven’t informed you. We send our letters out as 
soon as we are able to.

‘Close contacts in schools are now identified by NHS Test and Trace and 
education settings will no longer be expected to undertake contact tracing.’ 
(DFE Jan 2022)

What to do when…
If you are certain that you have been in close contact with a 
confirmed case:
Adults who are fully vaccinated and all children and young people 
aged between 5 and 18 years and 6 months identified as a contact 
of someone with COVID-19 are strongly advised to take a LFD test 
every day for 7 days and continue to attend their setting as 
normal, unless they have a positive test result.

If your child has symptoms of COVID19:
. a high temperature
. a new continuous cough
. a change in taste or smell

Stay at home.
Book a PCR test. 

Guidance on self-isolation
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isol
ation-and-treatment/when-to-self-isolate-and-what-to-do/ 


